

County of El Dorado

330 Fair Lane, Building A Placerville, California 530 621-5390 FAX 622-3645 www.edcgov.us/bos/

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #: 10-0049 **Version**: 2

Type: Agenda Item Status: Approved

File created: 1/15/2010 In control: Board Of Supervisors

On agenda: 5/22/2012 Final action: 5/22/2012

Title: Supervisors Briggs and Sweeney request Board direct the County of El Dorado Departments of

Transportation, Environmental Management, and/or Agriculture/Weights and Measures to begin work immediately, upon the approval of this request, in taking the necessary steps to eradicate and prevent

all weeds from the rock materials to be used on the Rubicon Trail Projects.

Sponsors:

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. A - LocationStaffReportFinal-1-15-10, 2. B - Rubicon Trail Location Map, 3. C -

Interofficememolittlesluice, 4. Various emails, att'd 1-25-10, 5. Email from Steve Hersh att'd 1-25-10, 6. 10-0049 Bellew letter att'd 1-25-10, 7. 10-0049 Theisen letter att'd 1-25-10, 8. 10-0049 Hower letter att'd 1-25-10, 9. Various emails rcvd 1-26-10, 10. FOTR BOS Presentation1-10.pdf, 11. 10-0049 Platt-Hendricks PwrPoint.pdf, 12. Article from Sacramento Bee, submitted by E. Knapp att'd 2-1-10, 13.

letter from Trout Unlimited 2-2-10

Date	Ver.	Action By	Action	Result
5/22/2012	2	Board of Supervisors	Approved	Pass
1/26/2010	1	Board Of Supervisors	Approved	Pass
1/26/2010	1	Board Of Supervisors	Approved	Pass

Supervisors Briggs and Sweeney request Board direct the County of El Dorado Departments of Transportation, Environmental Management, and/or Agriculture/Weights and Measures to begin work immediately, upon the approval of this request, in taking the necessary steps to eradicate and prevent all weeds from the rock materials to be used on the Rubicon Trail Projects.

The County was informed late Thursday, May 17, 2012, that rock to be used for the Rubicon Trails Projects might contain noxious weeds. Currently, such weeds do not exist along the Rubicon Trail. The introduction of these weeds onto the Rubicon Trail could have adverse complications.

Supervisor Briggs and Sweeney request the Board direct the appropriate County departments to begin immediately with weed abatement and prevention efforts within the Rubicon Trail Projects.